
24OIA2112 

Page 1 of 2 

01 May 2024 

 

 

Dear  

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 13 

April 2024. You requested the following:  

… providing information about the number of entities that are currently recognised by the 

Commissioner of Inland Revenue as a “tax charity”. 

Would it be possible for the Commissioner of the Inland Revenue to publish public 

information about: 

1. The total number of “tax charity” entities, and

2. The number of “tax charities” as defined in paragraph (c) of the definition of tax

charity…

Tax Charities at Inland Revenue  

There are two scenarios in which a customer becomes recognised as a tax charity by Inland 

Revenue: 

1. They are registered as a charity with Charities Services at the Department of Internal

Affairs under the Charities Act 2005, or

2. They are a non-resident charity that is unable to register under the Charities Act 2005

because their ties to New Zealand are not strong enough; however, they can be granted

an income tax exemption by Inland Revenue. These non-resident charities are those

defined in paragraph (c) of the definition of tax charity which you reference in your

request.

These entities are recorded in Inland Revenue’s system and coded as Tax Charities. As of 1 April 

2024, Inland Revenue recognises 33,567 entities as tax charities. These figures often change 

due to new registration and deregistration details being received.  

Inland Revenue’s records include branches or subsidiaries of national or parent bodies, and non-

resident charities (detailed in scenario 2 above) which are not recorded separately and therefore 

cannot be distinguished.  

Inland Revenue’s data also includes some historical customers who are not registered under the 

Charitie Act 2005, nor are they non-resident charities with an Inland Revenue approved 

 

 






